DÉLIBÉRATION (SECULAR)

The Electors and Ratepayers of the Town and Parish of St. Peter Port at a meeting held this day in pursuance of the foregoing publication have:

Voted the amount of £710,696.00 which together with the Ecclesiastical needs of £58,254.00 totaling **£768,950.00** to be levied by means of Owner's Rate at a rate of **21.68 pence** per TRP unit.

Approved the said Owner's Rate together with that approved at the meeting convened by the Rector and Churchwardens shall be levied by applying the relative factors to the TRP unit value of the Cadastre categories as published.

Voted the amount of £594,025.00 to be levied by means of Refuse Rate as a standard charge of £66.80 per habitable unit for the current year after due explanation having been given.

Election of One Douzenier

As the nominations did not exceed the number of vacancies and requirements of the law having been duly observed, declared Martin Richard Harris duly elected.

Election of One Member to the Amherst and Vauvert Primary Schools Committee As three nominations were received but later two nominations were withdrawn, the nominations did not exceed the number of vacancies and requirements of the law having been duly observed, declared Jonathon Richard Sebire duly elected.

Election of One Member to the Baubigny Schools' Committee

As the nominations did not exceed the number of vacancies and requirements of the law having been duly observed, declared Michelle Karen Le Clerc duly elected.

Senior Constables' Overview of Parish Matters

The Senior Constable gave an overview of relevant parish matters including reports from committees.

Any Other Business:

The Dean of the Douzaine asked if any Elector or Ratepayer had any matter they wished to bring before the meeting, well understood that no decision could be taken other than asking the Douzaine to consider the matter raised.

Mr Ian Timms - wished to discuss the new paving in Market Street and suggested that subsidence may occur if foundations were poor and if used by large vehicles. He thought delivery vehicles should not be allowed in Market Street.

Mr Andrew Pouteau – thanked the Douzaine for their contribution towards the cost of putting up bunting.

Jeum for Winder

Mrs Sarah Hobbs – raised the issue of the feeding of birds at the bus terminus.

DH LE MOJGNAN

Constables

MRS J M TASKER

MRS C E GOODLASS

Chit Goodlass

Dean of the Douzaine